
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Mayor Nickerson and Village Council Members 

From: Rob Anderson, Acting Village Manager 

Re: Friday Update  

Date: June 14, 2024 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

You have another light agenda for Tuesday’s meeting.  Here are a couple of brief updates for your 
information: 
 

• Congratulations to part-time officer Josh Kaczmarek who has accepted an offer to be a full-time 
Police Officer with the village.  Once his paperwork is complete you will see him working regular 
shifts.  There will be a formal swearing-in ceremony in the Council Chambers once his 
paperwork is complete. 
 

• Congratulations to Sergeant Jeffrey Oney, who has accepted a position with the City of Huber 
Heights Police Department.  Sgt. Oney’s last official day will be June 19.  We wish him well on 
his new job in Huber Heights and thank him for his service to the residents of New Lebanon for 
the last 8 years. 

 
• The next volunteer meeting for a Day at the Park event is scheduled for Monday, June 17 at 6pm.  

The meeting will be held in the Council room at the village office. 
 

• The 2024 Hometown Hero banners have been received and will be installed by the Service 
Department as soon as possible.  As I mentioned at the last Council meeting, due to the delay, 
we will hang the banners this year, but give the families an additional 3 years. 

 
• Village offices will be closed on Wednesday, June 19 in observance of the Juneteenth holiday. 

 
• As I mentioned at the last meeting, I am streaming the Council meetings on the Village YouTube 

channel.  If anyone would like to watch the meeting live, they can subscribe to our YouTube 
channel @villageofnewlebanon.  
  

Have a great weekend. 
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MUNICIPALITY OF NEW LEBANON,  

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING  

Tuesday June 18, 2024, 7:30 PM 

 

 

 

I. Call to Order 

 

II. Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance 

 

III. Verbal Roll Call of Council Members Present for the Record 

 

IV. Approval of Minutes  

 

A. Approval of minutes from the June 4, 2024, Regular Council Meeting 

 

V. Unfinished Business 

 

VI. New Business 

 

VII. Public Comments or Questions (limit 3 minutes per citizen. No donation of time.) 

 

VIII. Administrative Staff Comments  

   

IX. Municipal Manager’s Comments 

 

X. Council Members’ Comments (limit 5 minutes per Council Member) 

 

XI. Vice-Mayor’s Comments 

 

XII. Mayor’s Comments 

 

XIII. Requested to be Added to Agenda (limit 5 minutes per presentation) 

 

XIV. Adjournment 
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VILLAGE OF NEW LEBANON  

COUNCIL MEETING 

June 4, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. 

Council Chambers 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Vice-Mayor Adkins. The invocation was 

given by Council member Back, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

VERBAL ROLL CALL OF COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Council Members      Others Present 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

● Approval of the May 21, 2024, regular meeting minutes.  Council Member Sexton 

made the motion to approve the May 21, 2024, minutes.  Council Member Back 

seconded. 

 

3 yes and 2 no votes, minutes approved.  

 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

Council member Sexton thanked the service department and Interim Municipal 

Manager Anderson for resolving the issue on Parkview stating the problem was 

Timothy L. Back Present 

Gale B. Joy Present 

Tammy Loch Present 

Lyndon Perkins Absent 

Melissa Sexton Present 

Nicole Adkins Present 

David Nickerson Absent 

Police Lieutenant Wortman 

Interim Law Director McNamee 

Acting Village Manager Anderson 
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ongoing for almost two years. Council member Sexton stated this is another 

reason why she is on council, to serve the community.  

 

Council member Back inquired into the salt barn not having permits. Council 

member Back also brought up the ongoing issue with the lighting not working 

down Industrial Park for a few years. He asked that this be looked into because it 

is a safety issue pulling out of the new Dollar General.  

 

Council member Sexton also commented on the Industrial Park lighting not 

working stating she has had discussions with the Cass Center director and his 

frustration with this being ongoing and not getting adequate responses when he 

has called in.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

None 

  

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

Theresa Cooper, 443 Hazelhurst, gave thanks for taking care of the pond stating the 

condition of the pond has been talked about many times and is very excited it is finally 

being done.  

 

Joshua Farley, 136 Bronwood Street, informed council of the Facebook posts regarding 

vandalism around homes and asked who the acting police chief was. Mr. Farley 

inquired into starting a Neighborhood Watch program. He stated the lug nuts on one of 

his tires was loosened and discovered while driving to the meeting.  

 

Lieutenant Wortman stated they hold meetings one to two times a year for the 

Neighborhood Watch program to see if there is interest. They only had one and that 

only lasted a few months.  

 

Mr. Farley asked Lieutenant Wortman to schedule a meeting.  

 

Lieutenant Wortman reminded everyone to call the police and not post on Facebook if 

there are issues.  

 

Natasha Farley, 136 Bronwood Street, expressed her gratitude and appreciation for 

changes in the village. Mrs. Farley addressed Council members Loch and Joy stating 
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she is ashamed, and they are an embarrassment. She then referenced the lug nuts 

being loosened on her tire and someone could have killed her and her three children if 

something happened while she was driving. She further stated someone put nails in her 

driveway and stressed the importance of a Neighborhood Watch program. Mrs. Farley 

expressed her displeasure with Lieutenant Wortman.  

 

Shannon Bemis, 130 Bronwood Street, addressed Mr. Farley’s inquiry into a 

Neighborhood Watch program stating they have tried multiple times, and a certain 

percentage of a street must participate to have one and there has not been enough 

interest in the past. Mrs. Bemis gave thanks for working on the pond, stating it looked 

nice. She addressed the ongoing issue in the Industrial Park with the lighting not 

working and stated this has been going on for many years and has never been fixed. 

Mrs. Bemis stated the last thing she heard from previous manager Madden was that 

there was a short in the electric wirings and nobody could find it but was having a larger 

electric company come out to look at it, but they never did. Mrs. Bemis stated the Cass 

Center is through the county the same way our court building was and reminded 

everyone when Judge Piergies was at a council meeting stating one of the issues they 

had when they decided to move to Trotwood was the lack of maintenance and repairs 

we were responsible for stating she would hate to see the county have issues with our 

village again in relation to the Cass Center. Mrs. Bemis reiterated why she is in support 

of the new council for completing things and previously everyone was given the 

runaround so many times with people not getting calls back, emails returned, and 

people pleading. She appreciated the new council hearing us and doing something 

referencing the Parkview residence and how awful it looked and was blown off and 

thanked the council for getting it fixed. Mrs. Bemis asked why Council members Joy and 

Loch voted no on approving the meeting minutes and how that infuriates her.   

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF COMMENTS 

 

None 

 

 

MUNICIPAL MANAGER’S COMMENTS 

 

Council member Loch stated she knows there are a lot of public records requests 

Interim Municipal Manager Anderson is being bombarded with and a lot are proton 

emails. She requested what has been requested from 4/1/24 to now.   

 

Interim Municipal Manager Anderson informed everyone that the service department 
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would be flushing hydrants during the week and to expect some discoloration of water 
and encouraging people to avoid washing white clothing during this time. Mr. Anderson 
thanked the service department for hanging the Hometown Hero banners in town and 
stated they looked terrific. Mr. Anderson said that there were some hometown hero 
banners ordered that are still not in, so those people will be given an additional three 
years for the inconvenience. Mr. Anderson said he was testing out the village YouTube 
channel this meeting so people could watch live, and citizens don’t have to hold their 
phones to record. The channel is @villageofnewlebanon.  
 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS’ COMMENTS 

 

Council member Loch expressed continued prayers to the community, police, fire, Mr. 

Perkins, and Mr. Gauvey. 

 

 

VICE-MAYOR’S COMMENTS 

 

Vice-Mayor Adkins extended prayers for Mr. Perkins and prayers to keep our 

community, police, and fire safe.  

 

MAYOR’S COMMENTS 

 

 None 

 

 

ADDED TO AGENDA 

 

Christopher Sands - Absent 

 

Shannon Bemis, 130 Bronwood Street, asked Council member’s Loch and Joy to email 

her on why they keep voting no on meeting minutes and stated instead of voting no they 

should at least state why and it is irresponsible of them as a council member to not give 

a reason. Mrs. Bemis asked Council member Loch how many public records requests 

she did last year. Mrs. Bemis stated she did one and it was a personnel record of 

someone running in the election that she posted and feels it is election interference with 

ill intent and not for the betterment of the community. Mrs. Bemis further questioned 

why Council member Loch has a sudden interest in public records requests and 

questions and does not understand why she is more worried about protecting friends 

rather than what’s good for the village. Mrs. Bemis discussed collusion and feels 

Council members Loch and Joy are in dereliction of duty. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

 

Council member Sexton motioned to adjourn; Council member Back seconded.  

 

Roll Call: 

Council member Sexton Yes 

Council member Joy Yes 

Council member Back Yes 

Council member Loch Yes 

Vice-Mayor Adkins Yes 

 

5 yes 0 no, motion carries. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.by Vice-Mayor Adkins. 

 

 

 

Approved: 

 

 

 

_____________________________________   ____________________ 

Mayor         Date 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________________   ____________________ 

Clerk of Council        Date 
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